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association with the built form that gives the site much of its heritage value as they 

were established within the landscape at a far later date. They also have no 

distinctive size within the landscape and are screened from views that may also 

form part of the site’s heritage value. 

Further information in relation to the age of the trees and planting to the south of Badcoe Hall is 

provided in the arboricultural report. 

This report also confirms that the viability of the remaining trees surrounding the proposed new building 

is expected to be maintained under the design proposal. 

The accompanying architectural renders, prepared by Hassell, provide render views to the proposed 

new building and landscaping works associated with the Field Station from the northern end of the 

Parade Ground (view south) and from the Bay (view south).   

These views show the proposed new building in the context of the surrounding buildings, in particular 

Badcoe Hall, and demonstrate the level of concealment and recessive form of the proposed new 

building in these views. 

The Heritage Impact Statement submitted with the permit application (dated October 2024) has been 

updated to include reference to the arborist report detailed above and to provide a more detailed 

response to reasonable use considerations.  A revised Heritage Impact Statement, prepared by Lovell 

Chen and dated December 2024, is being submitted to replace the HIS submitted with the permit 

application.   

I trust the submitted documentation provides the additional information as requested, however please 

contact the undersigned on (03) 9667 0848 or at mknehans@lovellchen.com.au should you require any 

further information or clarification. 

 

Yours sincerely 

Lovell Chen 

 

Michelle Knehans 

Senior Associate 

 

 




